Senate Procedures for Considering Program Termination Recommendations 

When the Administration believes a program termination may be necessary, it should inform the Senate in writing as soon as possible so that the deliberations on this matter may be transparent.  

Once sufficient information of the sort required by the University Policy on Program Terminations has been collected, and a decision has been reached at the dean’s level to recommend a program termination, and Academic Affairs has concluded that the proposed course of action is advisable, it should share the full information with the Senate for its review.  

The Chairperson and Vice Chairperson of the Senate will solicit any additional information from the faculty in the program affected that they might care to provide (including any response they would care to make to the assessments and recommendations from the Administration).  They will also acquire copies of the most recent program review, any accreditation self-study and report from accreditation agencies, information regarding formal complaints received regarding the program, and other relevant information.  The Chairperson and Vice Chairperson will then share all of this information with the Steering Committee (and will share any new information they acquire with the Administration).  The Steering Committee will either choose to review the proposed termination itself, or will appoint an ad hoc committee of three Senators to review the material.  Either way a recommendation will be prepared for submission to the full Senate which either supports or opposes the proposed program termination.  

Where the full Senate, by majority vote, supports the proposal the Chairperson will sign the Program Termination Form on behalf of the Senate.  Where the Senate opposes the proposal, the Chairperson shall provide in writing its reservations to the Provost, and work to effect either a modification of the proposal or a decision to defer making such a proposal to FIU’s Board of Trustees.  

Should a program proposal go before the Board without the support of the Senate, the Chairperson should convey to the Board the reservations raised by the Senate’s review.  

This policy replaces prior Senate motions regarding with policies and procedures for dealing with proposals for program terminations.  
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